
I strongly oppose HB1291 

Once again, The Maryland General Assembly is trying to cover their unwillingness 

to deal with violent felons by passing laws to restrict Lawful citizens and their 

access to their lawfully owned firearms. 

This bill attempts to make a felon out of law abiding Maryland citizens, who chose 

to lawfully craft their own firearm,, and crafted it in full compliance with the law. 

While this bill does NOTHING to curb or punish the criminal activity of repeat, 

violent felons. This is a slap in the face to law abiding Maryland citizens.   

 

I can only guess that this bill is in response to the “Homemade” firearms that have 

shown up in Baltimore City crimes. But once again the MGA is refusing to deal 

with the REAL problem, “The Criminal” and “Violent Felon”.   If you refuse to deal 

with the felon (Punishment, Jail, etc), they will obtain their firearms weather it is a 

“handmade”, stolen, or straw purchase, If YOU refuse to deal with them, they 

WILL get their guns.  STOP every year banning “this”, then next year banning 

“that”,, Just deal with the damn problem,, THE Felon. 

 

HB1291 Will do nothing to curb Felons access to firearms. So how about 

introducing some laws to keep felons of the street and in jail?? 

 

Nick Andraka – Calvert County, MD  

 

 


